Ysgol Rhiwabon Pont Adam Rhiwabon Wrecsam LL14 6BT

Ffon: Wrecsam (01978) 822392

Ffacs: (01978) 814918

e-bost: mailbox@rhiwabon-high.wrexham.sch.uk

www.vsgolrhiwabon.co.uk



Ysgol Rhiwabon Pont Adam Ruabon Wrexham LL14 6BT

Tel: Wrexham (01978) 822392

Fax: (01978) 814918

e-mail: mailbox@rhiwabon-high.wrexham.sch.uk
www.vsgolrhiwabon.co.uk

Ysgol Rhiwabon

Pennaeth - Melanie Ferron-Evans B.A.(Joint Hons) MSc. N.P.Q.H - Headteacher

17th March 2021

Dear Parent/Guardian

Welcome to Ysgol Rhiwabon

Following Wrexham Local Authority's formal notification of secondary places, we are delighted to welcome your child to Ysgol Rhiwabon. We are aware of just how important this decision is for all our families and we would like to thank you for choosing our school for the next exciting steps in your child's education.

We hope you have had the opportunity to learn all about our school community through the Ysgol Rhiwabon website and through our excellent partnership working with our feeder primary schools. The Ruabon cluster of schools is a strong, supportive network, committed to securing the best outcomes for every child at both primary and secondary level. This close working relationship between our schools allows us to get to know your child really well before the move to secondary school takes place.

This year has been challenging for all of us; especially for our youngest students in Year 6 who have been away from primary school just as they are thinking about the move to Ysgol Rhiwabon. We want to reassure you, and your child, that we understand this situation and we will take extra special care of our newest members of the school as we prepare them for September.

Our school has an excellent reputation for our transition activities. This year we will be building on past success with lots of new and creative transition ideas which we will share with you at the start of the Summer Term. We will also be holding information sessions for our families from April onwards. This Welcome Letter is the start of regular communication with you through the next term to ensure that your child is very familiar with Ysgol Rhiwabon before the September start.

In the meantime, please have a look at all the presentations and activities available through the Transition Tab on our school website, found at the top of our Home Page. To connect with our school you can also download our parent app on the app store for free by searching 'Ysgol Rhiwabon'.

We are really looking forward to meeting our youngest members of Ysgol Rhiwabon and to ensuring that they feel confident and happy about their move to secondary school.

We will be in touch again at the start of the Summer Term. Please do not hesitate to contact us before then if you have any questions or if we can help you in any way using the contact details at the top of the letter.

Yours sincerely

M Ferron-Evans

Headteacher

G:\Admin\Admin 2020-2021\Transition\MFE Year 6 Welcome Letter.njr17.03.21.doc.docx